Board of Selectmen

January 6, 1999

Library Meeting Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 3:04 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Selectman David Ernst was present in the audience and joined the Board after the discussion of the status of the Shellfish Constable position.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board discussed the Shellfish Constable position.  It was noted that the appointee, Richard Dickey, was scheduled for his pre-employment physical at 5:30 p.m. today at Outer Cape Health Associates and that his stress test will subsequently be scheduled for a later date.  A motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, that Mr. Dickey be sent to Heart Associates in Hyannis for a physical and stress test failed on a 2-2 vote, with Grossman and Hall voting against.  Mr. Dickey indicated that it would be acceptable to him to keep his 5:30 p.m. appointment today at Outer Cape Health, and to take the subsequent stress test at a later date at another facility.  It was noted that most Town pre-employment physicals are scheduled at Outer Cape Health Associates.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, to send Mr. Dickey to the medical facility that the Town normally sends applicants to. 

On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Ernst abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of November 12, 1998 as printed.

The Board discussed the purchase of the Geiger property.  Discussion included the status of the various funds.  The Town Treasurer noted that $254,400 had been received from the Conservation Trust and that $275,600 is being borrowed in anticipation of reimbursement by a grant from the State’s Executive Office of Environmental Affairs.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to sign the note for purchase of the Geiger property in the amount of $275,600.

Further discussion included:

a) FY 2000 budget schedule and format

b) Open Meeting Law and posting of public meetings

c) Town Accountant personnel matter – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously that the Chairman of the Board schedule a conference with the Town Administrator and Town Accountant to discuss this matter and hopefully settle it.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 3:42 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair
   Jeffrey White                          Lawrence Gallagher

David Ernst


   Peter Hall

